
From: The_Liversidge_Letter <the_liversidge_letter@laliversidge.com>  
Sent: Friday, May 28, 2021 11:58 AM 
To: the_Liversidge_letter@laliversidge.com 
Subject: Message from L.A. Liversidge: UPDATE - Paid sick leave changes 

 
Good morning, 

 

This update is further to our April 30, 2021 email which outlined the details of Bill 284, Putting 

Ontario Workers First  which amended the Employment Standards Act, 2000 (ESA) to require 

employers to provide employees with up to three paid days of leave related to COVID-19 and 

entitled employers to apply for reimbursement.  Please see our original April 30, 2021 email here. 

 
While the Workplace Safety and Insurance Board is administering this Ontario COVID-19 Worker 

Income Protection Benefit program and reimbursement, all the information and processes to apply are 

under the parameters set out by the Ministry of Labour, Training and Skills Development [“MLTSD”]. 

 

The link to all the information and the application process can be found here .  From this website 

employers can file an application for reimbursement and check the status of a claim (under the 

heading “Apply for reimbursement”). 

 

The Board has confirmed that the WSIB’s role is limited to the administration of the application process 

and the reimbursement to employers based on parameters set by the Government of Ontario.   As this 

program is not a WSIB program it is not funded by the WSIB’s insurance fund.  All the funding for 

administering and reimbursements made to employers is provided by the MLTSD.  

 

The Ministry’s contact centre to support employers looking for more information on the Ontario COVID-

19 Worker Income Protection Benefit can be reached at 1-888-999-2248 (TTY: 1-866-567-8893).  

 

LAL 
  
L.A. Liversidge, LL.B. 

L.A. Liversidge, Barrister & Solicitor,  

Professional Corporation  

5700 Yonge Street, Suite 200  

Toronto, ON M2M 4K2 

Direct Line:         416-986-1166 

Fax:                      416-590-9601 

email: lal@laliversidge.com  

 

https://www.ola.org/sites/default/files/node-files/bill/document/pdf/2021/2021-04/b284ra_e.pdf
https://www.ola.org/sites/default/files/node-files/bill/document/pdf/2021/2021-04/b284ra_e.pdf
https://www.laliversidge.com/wp-content/uploads/2023/02/20210430-LAL-email-re-paid-leave-Bill-284.pdf
https://www.ontario.ca/page/covid-19-worker-income-protection-benefit
mailto:lal@laliversidge.com

